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EVENTS	
	
May	16,	2018	
Victoria	Elementary	PTA	Meeting:	Parent	Education	Program	“Helmet	Safety”	
Newport	Beach	Sunrise	Rotary	Club	members	Pam	Daquila	and	Ross	Minion	conducted	Helmet	Safety	
education	and	training	for	parents	and	students	at	Victoria	Elementary	School	in	Costa	Mesa,	CA.		
Scheduled	as	the	guest	speakers	for	the	PTA	meeting,	Pam	and	Ross	presented	handouts	to	all	parents	
and	children	in	attendance,	discussed	the	2-2-2	method	of	fitting	a	helmet,	the	limited	lifespan	of	
helmets	and	when	they	should	be	replaced,	and	fitted	several	children	with	helmets	which	there	were	
able	to	take	home.				
	
One	of	the	children	in	attendance	was	a	young	Hispanic	girl.		She	was	very	shy.		Ross	asked	her	to	come	
up	to	the	stage	to	help	with	the	helmet	fitting	demonstration.	Her	mother	explained	she	was	autistic	
and	would	not	be	able	to	do	that.		The	girl	presented	herself	as	very	shy	and	stayed	in	the	back	of	the	
room.		After	the	program	had	concluded,	one	of	the	PTA	Mom’s	came	up	and	said	that	the	little	girl	
really	liked	the	helmet	we	had	used	in	our	demo,	and	asked	if	the	little	girl	could	have	it.		Pam	took	the	
helmet	over	to	her,	helped	her	Mom	get	it	fitted	correctly,	and	received	a	tremendous	smile	which	
melted	our	hearts.		A	short	while	later,	after	taking	a	load	of	supplies	to	the	car,	the	autistic	girl	was	on	
the	stage	singing	to	the	remaining	crowd,	proudly	wearing	her	new	blue	helmet.			
	

								 	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



June	15,	2018	
Victoria	Elementary	Spring	Fling	–	“Decorate	your	Helmet”	Booth	
	
Newport	Beach	Sunrise	Rotary	participated	in	the	“Spring	Fling,”	an	annual	event	at	Victoria	Elementary.		
Club	members	Tammy	McKennon,	Willis	Longyear	and	Ross	Minion	set	up	a	booth	which	included	
Demos,	Helmet	Fittings	and	“Decorate	your	Helmet”	activities.		Additional	volunteers	from	Goldenwest	
College	and	the	Victoria	Elm	PTA	helped	as	well.			
	

1) Egg	Drop	Demonstration	–	We	conducted	Egg	Drop	Demonstrations	as	outlined	in	
“Demonstrating	Bicycle	Helmet	Effectiveness:	A	How-to	Guide”	published	by	the	NHTSA.		The	
egg	drop	demo	works	great	for	elementary	school	aged	children.			To	summarize,	we	hold	an	
egg	over	a	5-gallon	bucket	with	some	dirt	in	it	and	ask	the	child	if	the	egg	will	break	if	dropped.		
They	always	say	yes.		We	explain	that	the	shell	of	the	egg	is	like	their	skull	protecting	their	brain.		
The	shell,	and	their	skull,	can	break	if	dropped	without	protection.		Then	we	drop	the	egg	into	
the	bucket.		It	doesn’t	break.		The	soil	absorbs	the	energy	of	the	fall,	just	like	the	foam	in	the	
bike	helmet.		The	bucket	is	also	just	like	the	hard	shell	on	the	helmet.		The	children	then	see	
how	the	helmets	protect	them	from	head	injury.			
	

2) Helmet	Fitting	-	We	then	fit	the	children	with	the	helmet	of	their	choice.		All	options	were	multi-
sport	helmets	from	Bell,	for	children	age	5-8	and	youth	age	8-14.		There	was	a	variety	of	styles	
and	colors	to	choose	from.			We	explained	to	the	child	and	their	parents	that	there	are	three	
things	which	are	very	important	when	fitting	your	helmet:	1)	No	more	than	2	fingers	of	space	
between	the	eyebrows	and	the	helmet,	2)	the	side	straps	should	make	a	V	over	the	ears	(not	on	
or	far	below),	and	3)	the	straps	must	be	snug	so	that	no	more	than	2	fingers	can	fit	between	the	
strap	and	chin	when	fastened.		Once	the	helmets	were	snug	and	the	child	understood	how	
important	it	was	for	the	helmet	to	fit	properly,	they	got	to	move	on	to	the	decorating	table.			
	

3) Decorate	your	Helmet	–	One	of	the	biggest	challenges	is	getting	children	to	WANT	to	wear	their	
helmet.		The	education	helps,	as	do	the	Helmet	Pledges	we	had	many	of	them	sign,	but	the	most	
effective	method	we	have	found	is	to	let	the	kids	personalize	their	helmet	and	make	it	their	
own.		We	brought	in	over	200	sheets	of	stickers	for	the	kids	to	select	from.		There	were	letters	
for	them	to	put	their	name	on	them,	endless	decorations,	themes,	sayings,	etc…	Many	of	the	
kids	would	spend	20-30	minutes	working	on	their	helmet.		The	parents	were	often	just	as	
excited.		The	booth	became	overwhelmed	once	word	got	out	what	we	were	doing,	and	more	
and	more	children	were	running	around	the	event	wearing	their	new	helmets.			
	

We	hope	that	these	steps	will	help	build	good	habits	at	an	early	age,	and	that	through	continued	
education	and	positive	reinforcement	that	we	can	increase	the	rate	of	children	and	their	parents	
wearing	helmets	and	wearing	them	properly.			
	
As	an	indicator	of	the	program’s	success:	over	half	of	the	parents	made	a	donation	of	anywhere	from	$2	
to	$20	to	help	us	fund	another	round	of	helmets	for	children-in-need	this	coming	year.			
	



			 	
	

				 	
	



	
	

	 	



Helmet	Safety	Training	Tool	Kits	/	Demo	Kits	
	
In	addition	to	the	experience	of	giving	demonstrations,	educating	children	and	their	parents,	fitting	
children	for	helmets,	and	helping	them	personalize	each	one	to	be	as	unique	and	special	as	they	are,	we	
learned	that	having	a	prepared	tool	kit	is	a	must.			
	
The	National	Highway	Traffic	Safety	Administration	(NHTSA)	has	an	excellent	How-to	Guide	on	
Demonstrating	Bicycle	Helmet	Effectiveness.		The	guide	includes	instructions	for	1)	the	Egg	Drop,	2)	the	
Melon	Drop,	and	3)	the	Hammer,	each	targeting	different	age	groups.		The	guide	lists	the	materials	
needed	for	each	demonstration.		Following	the	guide	and	then	adding	based	on	experience	and	
recommendations	from	members	of	SafeKids	OC,	we	have	assembled	four	kits	which	each	include:	
	

• Five	gallon	bucket	(for	storage	of	kit	and	egg	drop)	
• Two	gallon	bucket	(for	egg	drop)	
• One	Brick	
• Paper	towels	
• Plastic	bags	
• Markers	
• One	gallon	of	potting	soil	
• Plastic	tarp	
• Hammer	
• (10+)	3”	X	3”	soft	wood	blocks	
• (10+)	3”	X	3”	polystyrene	foam	
• Two	Safety	goggles	
• Demo	Helmet	
• NHTSA’s	How-to	Guide	on	Demonstrating	Bicycle	Helmet	Effectiveness			
• Mannequin	head		
• Brain	Gelatin	mold	(to	create	a	Jello	brain	for	demos)	
• Human	Brain	Model	on	stand	(1	per	2	kits)	

	
Two	larger	demonstration	units	have	also	been	built	which	illustrate	the	force	of	a	bike	crash	on	your	
skull	using	coconuts.		One	of	the	units	will	be	utilized	by	NBSR	and	the	other	will	be	loaned	out	to	other	
local	clubs.		A	video	of	the	demonstration	is	available	on	Facebook	and	will	be	added	to	our	website.			
	
Educational	materials	will	be	printed	as	needed	and	include:	

• Be	a	Roll-Model:	Wear	a	Helmet	
• Easy	Steps	to	Properly	Fit	a	Bicycle	Helmet	
• The	Bicycle	Helmet	Pledge	

	
We	also	have	resources	available	in	Spanish,	for	English	learners,	for	Educators,	for	City	Planners,	for	
Event	Planners	and	more.		These	resources	(downloads	and	links)	will	be	available	on	the	Newport	
Beach	Sunrise	Rotary	website	and	associated	program	websites.			
	
	
	 	



BUDGET	
	

	
	
	
DETAIL	OF	EXPENSES	
	

	
	
	
*Website	was	donated	by	Steve	Bender.		Funds	were	re-allocated	to	Helmets.			
	
Many	Bike/Helmet	Safety	materials	were	donated	to	the	program.	
	
Additional	materials	printed	and	paid	for	by	the	Club	(not	itemized	above).			
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